Department Chairs’ Meeting Minutes
Friday, December 02, 2005

Elko – HTC #137; Battle Mountain - #2; Ely #114; Winnemucca #109

Present:  Karen Dannehl, Heather Estes, Dan Jones, Jan Kempster, Cyd McMullen, Mike Myrhow, Mark Ports, Margaret Puccinelli, Mary Swetich, Pat Warren, Susie Sanders, Cheryl Pyatt
Minutes from the November 4, 2005 meeting were approved.

Pahrump

1. Dan Jones reported that the Board of Regents has delayed the vote regarding Pahrump until the January meeting. More information was requested before a vote can take place. 

Adjunct Update
1. An updated Faculty Quick Reference Guide was distributed and comments or recommendations were asked to be sent to Susie Sanders.
2. Adjunct representatives have limited communication with adjunct instructors and would like more feedback. Unfortunately, due to privacy issues personal email addresses and phone numbers are unable to be shared with the representatives. Departments currently only have approximately half of the adjunct email addresses. Communication with adjuncts could be improved if they were required to have GBC email addresses. It was suggested that disclosure statements be included with contracts each semester allowing the information to be released to appointed representatives. Dan will get with Human Resources, Paul Killpatrick and Danny Gonzales to discuss the issue and will report back at the next meeting. 

3. Adjuncts need the finals schedule. Adjuncts don’t realize that they have to follow a different schedule for finals, and it creates scheduling conflicts. Students often have two finals scheduled at the same time and it creates panic. Possibly a schedule of the finals can be sent out with the 13th week roster. 
Department Chairs/Directors Duties and Responsibilities
1. Communication between departments and off-campus sites is irregular. The current system is very confusing. Chairs and directors would like issues resolved so that conflicts can be avoided. GBC needs clear guidelines describing who is responsible for what in terms of how directors and department chairs work together. It is very important that the directors keep departments informed of campus and community needs. The chain of command is also a very important issue that needs to be determined.

2. A draft document describing curriculum and course scheduling between departments and directors was discussed and can be used as a starting point. Many changes are needed to the proposed document. The final document should contain requirements but also include discretionary notes for each department. Jan Kempster will develop a model and present it at the February meeting. The model will consist of common headings and be organized for the English department. 
Summer Session
1. Pat Warren mentioned to the group that the summer session for 2006 will be from July 3 through August 4. Development courses and courses for high school students are popular. There is also interest from students returning to Elko for the summer to take general education courses. Unfortunately FTE generated for summer courses can not be used. For the last two years nursing courses and nursing prerequisites were counted towards FTE. However, that is not the case any more. Late starting spring courses were very popular last year. The Elko County School District is anxious for GBC to offer courses to gifted and talented students.
Finals Schedule

1. Some departments would like to reevaluate the finals schedule. It does not work with interactive video courses and is hard on students. The Academic Standards committee chair will be invited to the next meeting to discuss the issue. 
